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Important Dates

Yrs 3-6 Netball Winter Appeal - PJ
Carnival and Hot Chocolate
Monday 1 July 2024 Day

Friday 5 July 2024

Issue Date 28 June 2024

Last Day of Term 2 Pupil Free Day
Friday 5 July 2024 Monday 22 July 2024

Term 3 Commences
Tuesday 23 July 2024
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A message from our

4

Since our last newsletter so much has been happening in our community. Our annual school disco for the children and the Pizza and
Wine night for the parents was held on Friday 14 June. As always, the night was a great success thanks to the hard work of our amazing
Parents and Friends committee. | would like to offer a special thank you to Chris and Nikki Eaton who have overseen the planning,
decorating, set up and pack up of the disco for the last six years. Nikki is so creative and works with the theme chosen by the Student
Voice and makes a space that is a masterpiece for the children to boogie the night away in. Thank you to you both from all the groovers

and movers, including the teachers!

This year we had a new option of pizzas to accompany the wine for the parents’ enjoyment. The pizzas were beautifully cooked and
served for us by Paulie’s Pizza and the wine was again from Vigara wines. Both companies supported our school by providing significant

discounts for orders of pizzas and wine. Thank you to both businesses. St Monica’s is very grateful for your support.
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Last week you would have received a letter from me informing the community of the need to increase our OSHC fees. After school care
will now be $25, Vacation Care Days will be $60 for incursion days and $65 for excursions. This has been approved by the school board
following a review of our costs for running care including food, resources, transport and staffing. If you have any questions or would like

to have a conversation with me, please reach out.

Next Thursday 4 July, your child’s Semester 1 report will be released via SEQTA Engage. School reports are more than just pieces of
paper (even electronic ones) that summarise a student’s academic progress; they represent the culmination of dedicated efforts by both
students and teachers throughout the semesters. By recognising the importance of school reports, we acknowledge and celebrate the
invaluable contributions of teachers in shaping the future of our students and the commitment and hard work of each and every student.
Please take some time to ensure that your SEQTA Engage app is fully functional. It is also important that you download your child’s

report and save it safely in either the cloud or a one drive. Please contact the front office if you need support in any way.

We have more stock of our school beanies available in the front office. They are great to wear in these cold months and only cost $25.
Please see Annette or Louise if you would like to purchase one. As this beanie is a part of our school uniform, we ask that other beanies

are not worn to or at school.

Thank you to the very generous donations that have already been made to our Vinnies Winter Appeal. We will all have a great time on
the last day enjoying hot chocolate, yummy muffins and staying warm and dry in our PJs and beanies but there are so many in Adelaide
for whom this isn’t their experience. The more items that you are donate will make the work of our local Vinnies so much easier. If you
haven't been able to get to the shops yet, hopefully this weekend will provide you a chance to go and purchase a sleeping bag or beanie
or blanket or some long-life food. All donations can be dropped off at the tables in the library. Thank you again for your support of those

most in need.

Go well and take care,

Emily Sayer

RE NEWS

St John the Baptist

This week for prayer we have been focussing on St John the Baptist. Besides being the cousin of Jesus, John the Baptist was a prophet
sent by God to prepare people for the coming of the Messiah. Despite living a very different life, he dedicated it to teaching those who
followed him to turn to Christ. John led a humble life. We can also adopt this same humility in our own lives. When we do good works, we
should do them out of love and in God’s name, not for our own personal benefit.

My Lord,

fill us with the joy of possessing graces
like those of St John the Baptist,

and direct the minds of all us

in the way of salvation and peace.
Amen

Sacramental Program

Overt the last few weeks, 11 of our students celebrated the Sacrament of Confirmation. After a lot of preparation, the students were
ready and eager for this night. Archbishop Patrick O’'Regan, Fr. David Thoroughgood and Deacon Andrew celebrated this Sacrament. It
was wonderful to see these students continue their spiritual journey and receive the Holy Spirit. This Sunday, after Mass at St Martin’s
Church, they will start to prepare for their First Eucharist.

3/12



Refugee Mass

Last Friday, 1/2J hosted the Refugee whole school Mass. The class had completed a lot of learning on refugees so that they truly
understood who they were offering this mass for. It was a beautiful celebration, reminding us not only how challenging life can be for so
many people, but also how grateful we should be for the life we have.

Vinnie’s Winter Appeal

We continue to collect donations for the Vinnie’s Winter Appeal. As the days and nights are getting colder and colder it is a reminder to
us all of those less fortunate than ourselves. Through donations these people can access warmer clothes, blankets and food that will
help them survive the winter season. A reminder that we will conclude the Winter Appeal by having a Hot Chocolate and Muffin Pyjama
Day on last day of school, Friday, 5 June. To order please refer to the Qkr! App.

x St Vincent de Paul Society
Winter Appeal

ST MONICA'S
PARISH SCHOOL WALKERVILLE

ML

BLANKETS
BLANEL TS P el

WARM CLOTHES

BLAMKETS
WARM CLOTHES

FERISHABLE
FOO0 FOOD
SLEE PG DS SLEEPNG BAGS

it de Paul Society
_ome werks

4/12



Upcoming Dates — St Monica’s Parish School

Sunday 30 June 9:30am St Martin’s Church — Children’s Liturgy
Sunday 30 June 10:30am St Martin’s Church - 1st Session — First Eucharist
Friday 5 July All Day St Vincent De Paul Winter Appeal Fundraiser

DO YOU KNOW SOMEONE
WHO HAS QUESTIONS

»
" : -.abaut faith?
w'l

Ha

W .about life?

..about the Catholic Church?

GR

Thriving People 2024

We are living, learning and playing on Kaurna Land’ is the theme that underpinned this year’s Thriving People event.

It is a significant opportunity for Aboriginal students to build relationships, celebrate together and learn about their cultures and identities.

The event was held at Carclew house in North Adelaide. We wrote and recorded our own rap song about “Culture and Country” with
Njirrah and the Gig Rig.

We learnt some hip hop moves and danced like and emus, kangaroo’s, snakes and whales.
We had some yummy lunch, a yarn and played with students from St Gabriel's and St Augustine’s.

Another activity was carving. We learnt about carving, artifacts and how to sharpen knives and axes. We also decorated boomerangs
and learnt about the Nukunu people.

Here are some photos to share
Isaac and lliana

Mrs Pitt (Aboriginal /Focus teacher)
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Library News — ‘Reading is Magic

Premier’s Reading Challenge 2024 / Premier’s Be Active Challenge 2024

Congratulations to all the students who have already completed the 2024 PRC Challenge. Completed PRC Reading Records and
Premier’s Be Active Challenge forms can be returned to the library at any time. Further information about the Be Active Challenge can be
found at https://pbac.sa.edu.au and the Reading Challenge at www.prc.sa.edu . The holidays present an great opportunity to finish
both challenges.

Overdue Library Books and Readers
Could you please check at home and in school bags and return any books found as soon as possible. Thank you.
Book Club

Thank you for your ongoing support of the Book Club which helps provide additional resources for the students.
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Don’t forget
to return your
library books!

Second-hand Uniforms

The parent community has established a private group on Facebook that facilitates the trading of second-hand uniform items.
Please visit www.facebook.com/groups/stmonicasbuyswapsell and request to join the group if you are interested.

The page is ideal for selling items in good condition that your child has outgrown, or to sell items if your child is moving on. Simply post
images and your contact details. Alternatively, you can join the group to take advantage of the pre-loved items that become available.

For those of you who are not on Facebook, please contact the P&F pandf.stmonicas@gmail.com and they will assist you with the sale of

items.

Please note the sale of old-style uniform items is not allowed. St Monica's Parish School does not manage this page and takes

no responsibility for any private sales.

Acknowledgement of Country

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the traditional custodians of the land upon which St Monica’s learn, work and play.
May we walk gently on this land acknowledging the Kaurna people's deep spiritual connection with their country.

We pay our respects to Kaurna elders past and present and commit to the ongoing journey of Reconciliation.

Pupil Free Days 2024
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https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2Fstmonicasbuyswapsell&data=05%7C01%7Cagiacomelli%40stmonica.catholic.edu.au%7C50470f6a44df4060790908db57329f58%7Cea1e3e1cbba640d28363cf4b56a1154d%7C0%7C0%7C638199647162108167%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=IC3xIobVbaT5yGH9jrKUsiqqYyn%2FVY3S0p%2FxjnooZXg%3D&reserved=0
mailto:pandf.stmonicas@gmail.com

@ PUPIL FREE DAYS 2024

ST MONICA'S

PARISH SCHOOL WALKERVILLE

TERM 1 - FRIDAY MARCH BTH

TERM 2- MONDAY APRIL 29TH

TERM 3- MONDAY JULY 22ND

Pupil Free Days

TERM & - MONDAY OCTOBER 14TH

OSHC will be available for all

TERM - LAST DAY OF TERM WEDNESDAY L1TH DECEMBER

OUR LADY OF THE
SACRED HEART
COLLEGE

SCHOLARSHIPS

i APPLY NOW FOR 2025 Applicationstc;‘ose Monday, 3 June 2024 %??EG
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Futures Enter

57D

STREMNGTH AND GENTLENESS
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July School
Holiday Activity

Personal Best ) 4

Course GIRL PROJECT

* 10 - 17 year olds

*« Walk like a model on the runway

* Latest make-up and fashion trends

« DIY natural skincare i h B0
e Learn the latest dance moves R

+ Feel confident in social situations

* Meet new people and make new friends

/" Tues9-Fri12July 2024

$50 discount using code
GROUPS50 when booking to
attend with a friend or sibling.

https:/ /www.trybooking.com/CONVD B ¥, 0423155 662
ﬂ':*:fl www.flourishwithrachel.com.au
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.‘- E Rlé‘sﬁl!.llJIENTS | 1t Spots are limited!
REF o
pROVIDED’ ; - Please contact my office on 8269 1838 or

via email: adelaide@parliament.sa.gov.au

Authorised by L. Hood, 84 Prospect Road, Prospect SA5082, : to register your interest by Friday 28th June.

7
PARLIAMENT
HOUSE TOUR

MONDAY 8TH JULY
oAt Bk i NAGESISERS

All participants must be
accompanied by parent/caregiver
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{INCCD

Dear parents, guardians and carers
Re: Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD)|

Ewvery year, all schools in Ausiralia participate in the Mationally Consistent Collection of Data on School
Students with Disability (WCCD). The HCCD process requires schools to identify information already
available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. These relate to legislative
requirements under the Dizability Dizcriminafion Act 1932 and the Disability Standards for Education 2005, in
line with the NCCD guidefines (2018).

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes:

# year of schooling

& category of disability: physical. cognitive, sensory or social'emotional

* level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice,
supplementary. substantial or extensive.

This information assists schools to:

» formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools

* consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools

*» develop shared practices so that they can review their lz=aming programs in order to improve educational
outcomes for students with disability.

The MCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more broadly for
the support of students with disability.

The MCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing process.
The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no individual student will be
able to be identified — the privacy and confidentiality of all students is ensured. All information is protected by
privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and disclosure of personal information. To find out more

about these matiers, please refer to the Ausiralian Gowernment's Privacy Policy
hiips:ifwww education.gov_auw/privas olicy).

Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (hifpsJ//www.noed.edu.au).

If you have any questions about the NCCD, please contact the school.

Kind regards
~ (o er
cf'r':/ U;tr’*’

Principal
Emily Sayer

»
Supparted by e Austrilan Govemment Deparment of Eduration, Sk w %
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